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 “Whoever serves should do so from the strength that God furnishes. 

 Do this so that in everything God may be honored through Jesus Christ.  
To God be honor and power forever and always. Amen. I Peter 4:11 

 
Jacoba’s jottings… As we look at the November Calendar, we see we will have much “together time.” There will be 
important times for worship and service in the church with our service also reaching beyond the congregation. Let me 
begin with the fund-raising activities of November 6 and November 10 and November 12-14. On Election Day, we will 
serve Chili from 11am – 7pm – serving in our Fellowship Hall and offering both carryout and delivery. There will be 
opportunities to help beginning very early in the morning … 6 am, throughout the day and of course in the evening for the 
final cleanup after the serving is complete. Many workers will be appreciated – Sign up to help. 
 Our Annual Holiday Fair takes place that same week on Saturday, November 10. Again, many helpers are needed 

– bakers and folks who have already crafted items and gone through their closets for 
treasures. On the day of the Fair, cooks and sellers are needed to staff the four areas of the 
Fair – the “Treasures New to You Shop”, the “Bake Shop”, the “Gift Boutique” and the 
luncheon.  
 The Chicken Pot Pie makers will move into the kitchen and fellowship hall on the 12th-
14th. They skin chicken, prepare pie crusts, assemble the pies and wrap them up. Come and 
join them – they finish by 3pm each day. 
 We do these activities, yes to raise money the church needs to do its ministry. We also do 
them as opportunities to grow in relationship with one another. We have a number of 
members who serve in the church on various committees and in groups, and I am grateful 
for their service – these three events in November though intend to bring together all of us, 
working together. They all provide time to talk, get to know each other better and to use 

the various gifts God has entrusted to us. As we do them together, we trust our relationships are strengthened and God is 
honored.  
 Worship in November also offers special opportunities to support one another. On 
November 4, we will remember church members who have died in the past year, as well 
the people whose funeral services UCC offered. We have invited their families to join us 
in worship. All who grieve will be given an opportunity to light a candle. This is again an 
opportunity to support one another – whether you weep or not – your presence is needed 
at this service to lift up our faith in God as at least some of us (most of us?))  for all who 
grieve. With all the saints who have died and all who continue as members and friends of 
UCC our service concludes with coming to the Table of our Lord Jesus Christ who joins 
us in supporting one another.  
 This year Veterans Day falls on a Sunday. This afternoon, I meet with Veterans to hear their stories and plan the 
worship service for the 11th.  We will talk about their experiences, from the perspective of their faith. Some will tell their 
own stories, some I will tell. This year, Neillsville has welcomed home Viet Nam Veterans and honored all Veterans – 
UCC will culminate those activities with our Worship Service which will acknowledge the strength God gave to those 
who served our nation. Come to be inspired by their stories and to have your own faith strengthened.  
 On the 18th, we will give thanks to God, yes, for all things, however particularly this year for all who serve in the 
ministry of the church. Actually, it is all month that we say thank you to one and for another and to God for the 
opportunities to serve. May God be glorified.  
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Pastor Jacoba’s second page… 
What a fun month October was… I came home 
early from my weekend away – thanks Sue 
Vornholt for leading worship on September 30) to 
get some garden and church work done at home. I 
did pretty good at staying out of my church office! 
World Communion Sunday, (October 6) is always a 
favorite for me as I remember friends, family and 
strangers in far-away places who also worship and 
serve the God we know through Jesus Christ. Thank 
you to all who helped with that service. Then it was 
time to gather the Stewardship Materials. Thank 
you, Sue Voigt, M.E., Emile, Bonnie and Marge. In 
addition, we thank Deb who spoke about our 
Backpack Ministry; Marge who spoke about direct 
giving; and Emile who spoke about our funeral 
dinners. I, of course enjoyed the Sunday School 
children singing again with power and then two 
baptisms! The Senior Choir sang one of my 
favorites last Sunday, “Here I Am, Lord”. Thank 
you! 

And then 
yesterday, the 
CD’s (with Jenny, 
Luke, Don Abel 
and me) raked the 
leaves of Kathy 
Turner, Dolores 
and Marge. They 

had a good time and did good work. (more pictures 
soon on the Facebook CD page and our closed 
Facebook Page) – speaking of Dolores, many of us 
enjoyed celebrating her 90th birthday with her.  
This past Monday Donita and Sue Vornholt 
decorated our chancel for Fall. Thank you! We also 
thank Doris for providing flowers throughout the 
summer.  
 
CONFIRMATION 
The class accomplished their first mission project 
raking leaves this week. Now we will begin a unit 
on “God.” The Confirmands attend the Faith 
Formation Retreat at Pilgrim Center on November 
9-11. Sue Voigt is chaperoning – a male chaperone 
is still needed. Confirmation parents are reminded 
to fill out the registration forms on the internet – 
ucci.org  
We will not have class on November 21. On 
November 28 the Class and CDs will decorate our 
Christmas Tree.  

THE DOCTRINE OF DISCOVERY  
 The Wisconsin Conference of the UCC has 
asked congregations to study The Doctrine of 
Discovery so that next spring we are ready to vote 
as to whether we believe this doctrine should be 
repudiated (announced as invalid). I have heard 
several say, they do not know what all this means. 
Let me try to explain.  
 When the explorers of the 1400’s 
(Columbus and others) set out to explore the world, 
the Pope decreed in the Doctrine of Discovery, that 
if they found any inhabitants on the land across the 
ocean, they were to force them to become 
Christians and if the inhabitants refused, then they 
should be enslaved or killed, and their land taken 
from them. That Decree was the basis of Treaties 
and laws in the US which forced indigenous people 
to move from one place to another as the Europeans 
took over the land where the Indians first lived. 
That Decree by the Pope in the 1400’s and the 
treaties and laws based on it continue to be among 
the laws still used by US courts to make their 
decisions concerning Indian Affairs and Lands.  
 Christians over the years have caused the 
Indians, (and Hawaiians, Alaskan Natives) to lose 
their land, culture, traditions and language. What we 
did can never be made right; however, to 
acknowledge that what our ancestors did was wrong 
may help improve relationships between us. 
 In my conversations with social workers 
working for the Ho-Cak People in Black River Falls 
(BRF) and now in conversations with members of 
the Ho-Cak UCC Church in BRF, I am learning 
there are mixed feelings about the Indian School 
here in Neillsville. Some of the Indians are very 
angry at having been taken from their families, 
made to speak English and let go of their tribal 
customs and faith; others appreciate the education 
they received and the love that was expressed to 
them through Rev. Stucki and school staff.  
 The Wisconsin Conference is asking UCC 
Churches to seriously consider our responsibility 
and how The Doctrine of Discovery continues to 
affect the Tribes. Studies guides are available; Tribe 
members are willing to come to speak with us. You 
can contact me if you are interested in reading the 
study or having a conversation. 
 
   
 



 
 

3 

November Newsletter 2018 
Hi Everyone, 
What a month!  Hot weather to cold weather – 
leaves to no leaves – some activities to many 
activities going on in our church.  November and 
December are busy months so keep an eye on the 
calendar and the bulletin board. Many activities and 
meetings are being scheduled.  A place for every 
one’s time and talent.   
                                  See you in church! – Audrey 
 

Volunteers for Our Sundays in November 
Acolytes 
Sunday, Sunday, November 4 
 Bryce Erickson 
 Parker Voigt 
Sunday, November 11 
 Sydney Subke 
 Paige Voigt 
Sunday, November 18 
 Iris Vine 
 Reese Ziegler 
Sunday, November 25 
 Haylee Erickson 
 Dottie Holm 
Please let the church office know (715-743-2147) if 
you are unable to light the candles as scheduled.   
We are looking for more Sunday School kids to 
help with lighting candles.  Let us know if you want 
to help us out. Our acolytes are an important part of 
our worship service.  Thanks to those of you that 
light our candles on Sunday morning. 
 
Nursery  
Note: Our nursery does not have scheduled 
volunteers, but it is open to anyone who wishes to 
use it. Our only requirement is that an adult/parent 
be there with your child(ren).  If you use our 
nursery, please be sure the toys/etc. are put away.  
Thank you for your help. 
 
Ushers for November 
Sunday, November 4 
 Cris Hediger, Cole Hediger 
 Neil Armitage, Dick Lewis 
Sunday, November 11& 18 
 Deb Pekl, Karlene Wallace 
 Arlene Stark, Carla Marty 
 

Sunday, November 25 & December 2 
 Emile Miller, Janice Miller  
 Sue Vornholt, Deb Holman 
Note Ushers: If you are unable to usher when you 
are scheduled - please exchange with someone else 
if possible and call the church office to let us know.   
715-743-2147. Thank you. 
 
Greeters for November 
Sunday, November 4 
 Lydia Schumacher & Linda Stalsberg 
Sunday, November 11 
 Ben & Leah Wilson 
Sunday, November 18 
 Frances Short & Kim Stetzer  
Sunday, November 25 
 Nancy Boon & Dorothy Steiger 
It is always nice to offer a warm welcome to our 
church when you walk in the door.  Thank you for  
serving as a greeter. If you are unable to greet, 
please contact the church office.  Thank you. 
 
Coffee Hour  
Looking for volunteers to sign-up for November 
Look for the list of dates on the bulletin board (the   
Sundays are listed for the rest of the year) Please 
look and see if you can help us out by volunteering 
a Sunday. Thank you for helping! Call the church 
office if you would like to host a Sunday.  
715-743-2147.  
 
Communion Assignments for Sunday  
November 4 - Intinction - Team 1 – Travis 
Vine, Sue Vornholt, Betty Barr, Mitchell Erickson, 
Kathy Mathis 
Bread: Kathy Mathis  
 
Deacons/Deaconesses Hosting for 
November 
Sunday, November 4 
 Janice Miller…………………715-743-7070 
 Sunday, November 11 
 Wayne Voss………………..   715-937-3072                              
Sunday, November 18 
 Karlene Wallace……………..715-743-6723 
Sunday, November 25 
  Jake Ratsch………………......715-937-1612 
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Facts & Figures 
 Sunday, September30……………………66    
 Sunday, October 7………………………..70 
 Sunday, October 14…………………….. .91  
 Sunday, October 21………………………96 
  
Offerings 
Sunday, September 30 
General Offering…………………………...$992.00 
Neighbors in Need……………………………15.00 
Radio Fund…………………………………..150.00 
Back Pack……………………………………100.00 
Memorial Fund………………………………..50.00 
 
Sunday, October 7 
General Offering…………………….........$1061.00 
Neighbors in Need…………………………..105.00 
 
Sunday, October 14 
General Offering………………………….$2256.00 
Back Pack…………………………………….50.00 
Neighbors in Need……………………………25.00 
Hearts & Hands……………………………...150.00 
 
Sunday, October 21 
General Offering………………………….$2906.00 
Neighbors in Need Offering …………………25.00 
 
October Automatic Giving.……………..$2015.00 
  

Campital	Campaign	Fund	
Raiser	– It is that time of the 
year again!  We have raised 
$10,000 for our commitment to the 
Campital Campaign. We are 
committed to raising $5,000 for 
2018.  This is our only fundraiser 

for the Campital Campaign. These monies will be 
used to refurbish the UCC camps here in 
Wisconsin. Our goal is to raise $5000.00 per year 
for 3 years. This will complete our goal of $15,000.  
We are working our way to this year’s total plus 
more if we can do so. We are also accepting money 
donations. As usual if you write out a check please 
designate on the memo line “Campital Campaign.” 
This year we are offering vegetable/meat pies and 
just meat pies. The cost of a pie is $15.00 for an 8- 
inch pie and $10 for a 7-inch pie. Pie orders will 
begin Sunday, November 4th and run to  

(Campital Campaign Fund) 
 
the 12th.  Pick up will be Wednesday, November 
14th and Sunday, November 18th.  Volunteers are 
needed November 12th-14th.   

Campital Campaign Committee: Bonnie Weyer, 
Hannah Erickson, Marge Goetsch, Sue Vornholt  

Radio Broadcast  
Sponsors  
On October 7 the radio 
broadcast portion of our 

worship service was sponsored by Jim and Jim John 
Filitz in loving memory of wife/mother Anne Filitz 
and in memory of Jim and Anne’s Wedding 
Anniversary. 
 
On Sunday, October 14 the radio broadcast portion 
of our worship service was sponsored by Bob and 
Ruth Schmidt in honor of granddaughter, Alyssa 
Anding on her 25th birthday and in memory of 
sister-in-law, Pat Mohr and father, Albert Mohr. 
 
On Sunday, October 21 the radio broadcast was 
sponsored by anonymously by a faithful radio 
listener. 
 
And on Sunday, October 28 the radio broadcast is 
sponsored by Dolores Johnson in memory of her 
husband, Lloyd Johnson. 
 
Thank you to our radio broadcast sponsors who 
sponsored the October broadcasts. 
 

The radio broadcast portion of our  
Sunday Worship Service can be heard 

On WCCN AM 1370 on Sunday 
morning at 11:00 a.m. 

 
2019 Radio Broadcast Sponsors Needed 
We still need some radio broadcast sponsors to fill 
in some open dates for 2019. The church service 
that is broadcasted on WCCN on Sunday morning is 
not a budgeted item so thus, we are looking for 
sponsors.  The cost to sponsor a full broadcast is 
$75.00; a half broadcast $37.50 and a third 
broadcast $25.00.  We feel this is a wonderful 
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(2019 Radio Broadcast Sponsors Needed 
continued) 
 
ministry of our church and would like to continue to 
keep it up.  You may sponsor in memory of 
someone-in honor of someone- in thankfulness for 
something or someone or for any other reason you 
may have.  Monies for these sponsored radio 
broadcasts must be in by the end of this year 
(December 2018) We thank you for your continued 
support of our radio ministry! Call the office (715-
743-2147) soon and sign-up for a Sunday – we still 
have Sundays that need to be filled.    
 
Following is a list of Sundays.  Let’s keep this 
special radio ministry. Sponsor a broadcast! 
 
2019 Dates Available: 
January: 20-27     
March: 3-17-24-31 
May: 26 
June:  9-16-30 
July:  7-14-21 
August: 18-25 
September:  1-8-15-22-29 
October:  20 
November 3-10-24 
December 1-8-15-22 (Half)-29 
 
Remember our Shut-Ins/Homebound 

Please remember our shut-in’s, those in 
nursing homes and assisted living.  
They really do enjoy your cards, calls 
and visits.  We want to thank those of 
you that send cards, make calls, visits, 
clinic runs, sit with people and share 

your time. If you wish a call from Pastor Jacoba, 
give her a call or call the church office and we will 
give her the information. 
 
Mission & Outreach News 
Food Pantry - Bring your non-perishable food and 
paper product donations here to the church – ALL 
food pantries are in need of all items - Thank you 
for your continued support! 
 

“Back Pack Program” – The “Back Pack 
Program” needs your financial support. The Back 
packs are filled with food and sent home on 

weekends for families in need.  If you wish to 
contribute to this special mission you may write a 
check made out to the United Church of Christ and 
in the memo, line specify “Back Pack Program.” If 
you have any questions about this program, contact 
Deb Perkl. 715-743-4047.  Thank you for your 
continued support. 

“Sun Catcher’s Café – The November meeting of 
the Sun Catchers Café will be on Thursday, 
November 15 from 10-11-30 a.m. here at the United 
Church of Christ. There will be a craft session 
where you will make table centerpieces using things 
gathered from forest and field!  Debbie Holman and 
Janet Evans will lead the program. Refreshments 
will be served. Thank you, Rachel McBride for 
providing the supplies for our Halloween Cottage 
project. 
 
Helping Hearts and Hands – The Mission and 
Outreach committee has a new fund raiser!  It is 
called “Helping Hearts and Hands.” Brenda and 
Aaron Maitke (Brenda is Barb and Bob Petkovsek’s 
daughter) are missionaries with CRU, formerly 
Campus Crusade for Christ.  They, with their 
children, have been involved for 15 years.  We have 
decided to partner with them for one year.  We need 
$100 a month to do so.  We are asking people to 
purchase a hand for $50. You can go together with 
another person if you so choose.  When you donate 
we will put your hand/name on a heart and hang it 
on the wall in the Sanctuary. You will find 
envelopes in the pew racks for Helping Hearts and 
Hands. (Make checks out to United Church of 
Christ – Memo Line:  Helping Hearts & Hands.)  
Our committee thanks you for your help!  Brenda 
and Aaron will speak to church sometime in the 
future. 
   
 
Advent Offerings – For those of you that like to use 
the Advent Folders for your Advent offering you 
will find the folders on the table in the Narthex. 
The Advent date in the folder begins on November 
17. Start saving your quarters.  Remember the 
Advent monies collected go towards local missions,  
If you wish you may write out a check for your 
Advent offering.  Memo:  Advent Offering. Thank 
you for your support. 
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Raking Leaves - Interfaith Volunteer Caregivers of 
Clark County along with the ADRC office will be 
having their “Fall Change of Season” on 
Saturday, November 3.  St. Mary’s Catholic 
Church will be hosting breakfast on that Saturday at 
8:30 a.m. Lunch will be served when the work is 
completed. 
 
Work will start following breakfast.  They are 
looking for volunteers to help with raking yards for 
the elderly and disabled.  This is a rewarding 
opportunity for the youth, teens and families.  
Please call Judy at 715-743-2885 if you would like 
to sign-up.  Bring rakes and gloves.  We especially 
are in need of men who can clean eves. 
 
If you are a senior and need your yard taken care of 
please call Judy Morrow at 715-743-2885 to have 
your name put on the list.  We look forward to 
seeing you on Saturday, November 3. 
 
Mission Committee:  Cheryl Steinbach,  
Sue Gurney, Deb Perkl, Carole Romens, 
Kathy Mathis, Tim Voigt 
 
Stewardship Committee News 
Neighbors in Need -   Thank you for supporting the 
UCC’s annual special Neighbors in Need offering. 
 
Faith Promise Cards – Thank you for sending or 
bringing in your “Faith Promise” cards.  By doing 
this the trustees are able to use this information in 
working up the 2019 church budget.  
 
Volunteer Recognition Sunday – November 18 
 

 
On Sunday, October 14 the Sacrament of Holy 
Baptism was observed for Lars Alan Woods, son of 
Clinton and Julie Woods. Lars sponsors are Jenna 
Ziegler and Jim Bockenfeld. Pastor Jacoba Koppert 
officiated at Lars’ baptism.  Lars’ name will be 
added to our UCC Cradle roll.    
 
Also, on Sunday, October 21 the Sacrament of Holy 
Baptism was observed for James Wellington 
Sadowska, son of Timothy and Anne Sadowska.  
Pastor Jacoba Koppert officiated at James baptism. 

(Baptism continued) 
James’ sponsor is Erick Sadowska. 
 

Our Deepest 
Sympathy 
We received word that that 
Roland Krueger, 88 died 
peacefully at St. Mary’s 
hospital in Rochester, MN 
on October 16 following a 

long battle with Alzheimer’s disease. Roland was a 
long-time loved member along with his wife 
Suzanne of our church.  He served on many 
committees and was a member of the Senior Choir. 
In 2013 He and Susie moved to Rochester to be 
closer to their boys and their families. A private 
family service will be held in Rochester.  Online 
condolences may be made at www.geschefh.com. 
Our deepest sympathy goes to Susie, his sons, 
Mark, David and James and their families and his 
many friends. 
 
Circle of Friends With Holiday Fair News 
This month Darlene Mueller, President of the Circle 
of Friends has a report for all of you. concerning the 
Holiday Fair – “Bake Shop.”  We hope to have our 
“Bake Shop” tables filled with lots of cookies, bars, 
pies and quick breads, rolls, doughnuts or whatever 
your favorite recipe is. Other popular items are 
jams, jellies, pickles, honey, maple syrup and 
produce.  Your help in filling our tables for a 
beautiful display of items.to sell would be most 
appreciated. 
 
Please bring in your items early on the morning of 
the Holiday Fair Saturday, November 10 if possible 
8:00-8:30 a.m. Remember – please do not cut the 
bars.  We will do that.  It helps if you cut the bars 
around the edge of the pan while they are warm 
for easier removal. 
 
Help is always needed in our “Bake Shop” the day 
of the sale.  If you can give us a hand, please come 
downstairs to the Fellowship Hall any time after 
8:00 a.m. If you have any question call Darlene 
Mueller 715-743-2357 
 
 Don’t forget to look for the “greeting cards” 
that will be for sale at the Holiday Fair. 
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(Circle of Friends News continued) 
 
Note:  Circle of Friends the next meeting will be on 
Thursday November 15 at 1:30 p.m. which is a 
week later than the usual second Thursday of the 
month. 
 
More - Holiday Fair News 
“New to You Treasures” - Thank you, thank you to 
all that have donated to our shop.  Please NO 
MORE items (save them for next year.) We are 
busy getting things sorted and priced.  Be sure to 
check out our shop.  Lots of nice items to choose 
from.   
 
Gift Boutique – I have had a sneak preview of the 
many crafts the girls have been working on. I know 
you will like what you will be seeing when you 
come to the fair.  If you can donate any craft items, 
sewing items, art work, etc. please bring them to the 
church NOW.  We appreciated any help we can get.  
Thank you for your support.   
 
Lunch – Lunch will be served from 11:30 a.m.-
12:30 a.m. (chicken salad on a croissant- bowl of 
baked potato soup – dessert & beverage) There is a 
list of items that are needed for this lunch hanging 
up on the bulletin board.  Can you help us out? – 
monetary help is also appreciated. Also HELP in 
the kitchen is also a big need.  Please have your 
items here to the church by Friday, November 9. 
If you have any questions, please call: 
Carla Marty 715-937-0077.  
 
United Church of Christ “ELECTION 
DAY CHILI FEED.”  Tuesday, November 6 
Check out the bulletin board for items/ingredients 
needed for our chili feed.  Monetary help is also 
appreciated along with: 
HELP/KITCHEN/DINING/CLEAN-UP 
Please sign-up – Check out the flier in the 
Newsletter for more information. Thank you! 
 
Second Half Group – The Second Half Group 
met on Tuesday, October 16.  A very delicious 
catered lunch was served by M&M Catering.   
followed by a presentation of “Eating by Color” 
presented by Kelsey Wussow and Rebecca Rosandi 
 

(Second Half Group continued) 
 
We thank them for their interesting discussion of 
choosing healthy foods with lots of color.  There are 
lots of different fruits and vegetables we know very 
little about that are fun to work with.  
 
We will be meeting again on Tuesday, November 
20 at 12 noon.  A catered lunch will again be 
served by M&M Catering. $8.00 plus tip. Our 
program will be presented by  Pastor Wanda 
Veldman and her husband, Paul who have been 
volunteering at Back Bay Mission in Biloxi, MS 
and have offered to share their experience with us. 
We will also be hearing from Carol Merriman who 
is the Wisconsin Regional Rep. for Back Bay.  The 
Back Bay Mission is a ministry officiated with the 
United Church of Christ.  Back Bay hosts Mission 
Groups who renovate homes – youth groups often 
paint homes.  Back Bay also supports homeless 
people; helping them to apply for ID’s, to get their 
prescribed medicines and much more.  Pastor 
Jacoba was a volunteer at Back Bay Mission for a 
month in 2004 and the then she returned for a week 
in 2006 after Katrina.  Sign-up on the bulletin 
board.  
 
Thank You We again thank Bob Petkovsek for 
taking the aluminum cans to the recycling center.  
This time we netted a profit of $40.40. Thank you to 
those of you that bring your cans here to the church.  
These monies go to the general fund.  Thank you 
for your support!   Please hold your cans now until 
spring.  When the snow comes we have to make 
room for snow removal and the cage will have to be 
moved. Thank you. 
 
 
 

DAYLIGHT SAVING 
TIME ENDS ON SUNDAY, 
NOVEMBER 4…DO NOT 
FORGET TO SET YOUR 
CLOCKS BACK! 
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2-  Deb Holman 
3-  Merrill Brunette 
9-  Betty Opelt 
10-Travis Vine 
13-Deon Spangler 
14-Roberta Gaier 
     James Marshall 
     Kelly Mathis 
15-Hanna Opelt 
16-Sue Gurney 
     Neil Armitage 
18-Chad Erickson 
19-Hap Eddy 
21-Anita Lulloff 
22-Theamore Vine 
24-Mackenzie Keller 
25-Joey Kranz 
 
Happy Birthday to all of you with a November 
Birthday!  Did we miss your birthday or         
have the wrong date?  Let us know if we did. 
 
 
 

Christmas Angel Project Schedule 
10/31 “Deadline” for applications by recipient 
 families 
11/1 (Thursday) 6:00 p.m. Meet at UCC to fill out 
gift tags for placement in the community 
Week of 11/5 Distribute tags to community 
locations 
Week of 11/12 Mike Perkl and his band of merry 
helpers will set up tables assemble boxes and coat 
racks 
11/23 (Friday) 9:00 a.m. Move everything from 
Stacy’s basement to UCC 
11/24 (Saturday) 9:00 Workday at UCC to 
sort/organize (limited help require) 
11/27 (Saturday) Deadline for return of gifts 
purchased by gracious community/church 
members 
11/28 (Wednesday) Volunteer night at UCC (6:00) 
to include food bah setup by FFA students; Subway 
supper 

 
 
 
 
 

5-  Phil & Donita Follen 
6-  Ben & Leah Wilson 
12-Mark & Merrill Brunette 
13-Brenda & Mark Wilson 
14-Dan & Emile Miller 
19-Darlene & Herman Mueller 
29-Tom & Betty Barr 
 
 “Happy Anniversary” to all who have a November 
Wedding Anniversary!  Did we miss your 
anniversary or have the wrong date?  Let us know 
if we did. 
 
Oops I messed up again and missed David and 
Carol Harnisch’s Wedding Anniversary.  October 
20 was their special day.  Happy Belated Wedding 
Anniversary David and Carol. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
12/1 (Saturday) Volunteer day at UCC (9:00) first 
delivery day; Lunch included 
12/5 (Wednesday) Volunteer night at UCC (6:00) 
12/7 (Friday) Gift delivery 
12/8 (Saturday) Volunteer at UCC (9:00) Lunch 
included.  Hopefully, we will finish deliveries this 
day! 
 
For questions/information Stacy (715) 207-5413 
THANK YOU FOR VOLUNTEERING 
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◄ Oct 2018 November  2018 Dec 2018 ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1  

 
2  
  2 pm  Communion 
served at  
   Neillsville 
Retirement  
   Community 

3  
 7 am UCC Men’s 
Club 
    Breakfast 

4   9 am Sr. Choir 
practice 
 9 am Sunday School 
 10 am Worship 
  All Saints Day 
  Communion 
(Intinction) 
 Fellowship/Coffee 
Hour 
Daylight Saving Time 
Ends 
 

5  
 
 
 
 
 
  6:30-7:30 pm Nar-Anon 

6  
  11 am-7 p.m. Election 
Day 
    Chilui Feed 
 2:30 pm Neillsville Care 
&  
   Rehab – Service – 
Pastor 
   Jacoba leading 

7  
 
  
 
 
3:30 pm CD’s & 
Confirmation 

8  
 
 
 
 
 
   

9  
  
 
 
 
 
  Confirmation Retreat 

10  
  HOLIDAY FAIR 
  9 am-1:00 pm 
   Luncheon 11:30 am-
12:30 pm 
 
 
  Confirmation Retreat 

11  
  9 am Sunday School 
  10 am Worship 
   (Veterans Day Service) 
  Fellowship/Coffee Hour 
Confirmation Retreat 

12  
  Pot Pie Workday 
 
 
 
6:30-7:30  pm Nar-Anon 

13  
 Pot Pie Workday 
  10 am Ministerial 
Alliance 
   Meeting at Gesche 
Funeral 
   Home 

14  
  Pot Pie Workday 
 
 
 3:30 pm CD’s & 
Confirmation 

15  
10:30-11:30 am 
Suncatchers 
 Café 
  1:30 pm Circle of 
Friends  
    meeting 
   

16  
 

17  
 

18  
  9 am Sunday 
School 
  10 am Worship 
   Volunteer 
Recognition  
    Sunday 
  Fellowship/Coffee 
Hour 
 

19  
 
 
 
  6:30-7:30 pm Nar-Anon 

20 
  12 Noon 2nd Half 
Group  
 5:30 pm Trustees 
meeting 
 6:30 pm 
Deacons/Deaconesses 
 7:30 pm Church Council 

21  
 
 
  NO CD’s/Confirmation 
  (Office Closed) 

22  
 THANKSGIVING DAY 
  HAPPY 
THANKSGIVING! 
 
(Office Closed) 

23  
 
  
 
 (Office Closed) 

24  
 
 9 am Christmas Angel 
Project 
   Workday 

25  
  9 am Sunday School 
  10 am Worship 
  Fellowship/Coffee Hour 
 Advent/Christmas 
trimming 
  Of the church following 
worship 

26  
  Newsletter Week 
 
 
  6:30-7:30 pm Nar-Anon 

27  
 

28  
 
 
  3:30 pm  CD’s & 
Confirmation 

29  
 

30  
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Neillsville United Church of Christ 

515 West 2nd Street 
“Election Day Chili Feed” 

Tuesday, November 6 
11:00 A.M. – 7:00 P.M.  
                Eat In 

$6.00 - 10 & older 
9 & under FREE 

All Carry Outs/Delivering $6.00 
Chili Dinners to include: 
Chili, Crackers, Cheese,  

Dessert 
Eat in, get it to go, or  

Call for a delivery of 5 or more meals. 
Call on Tuesday, November 6  
for deliveries:  715-743-2147 
Take out a Quart for $8.00 

Please park in the lower level and use the East 
entrance. 
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54th Holiday Fair 

United Church of Christ 
2nd & Park Street, Neillsville 
Saturday, November 10, 2018 

9 AM – 1 PM 
 

Gift Boutique, Greeting Cards, Kitchen 
Cupboard, & 

New to You Treasures 
 

Lunch from 11:30 AM – 12:30 PM 
Chicken Salad on a Croissant 
Bowl of Baked Potato Soup 

Dessert & Beverage 
Adults - $7; Kids Under 10 - $5 
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